

# NEWSLETTER

October 2024

www.WinstonCity.org

### Upcoming Meetings:

City Council: 7pm 10/7 & 10/21

Economic Development Committee: 12pm 10/9

Park Board: 4pm TBD

Urban Renewal Agency: TBD

F.O.W.L: TBD

Please check City's Calendar for more information.

## From the Mayor's Desk

Neighbors,

We have been hard at work trying to identify funding to address the bad roads leading in and out of McGovern School and we are pleased to inform you the city has been approved for a two million dollar grant to replace the streets and sidewalks located on both NW Tumlin Avenue and Elwood Drive. The safety and security of our school kids, parents and faculty are the highest priority. We are very excited for the opportunity to provide this area with the improvements necessary to maintain harmony for all who utilize it.

Warm Regards, Mayor Rutter



### 2024 City of Winston General Election

Attention, Winston residents! The City of Winston has published the list of candidates for the 2024 General Election. The positions up for election include Mayor, City Councilor for Ward I, and City Councilor for Ward II. All elected terms will officially begin on January 6, 2025. You can find the full list of candidates and additional details on the City of Winston's website. Stay informed and be ready to participate in the upcoming election!

#### Committees, Commissions and Boards

The City of Winston has several Committees, Commissions, and Boards that help city management deliver services to the community. There are six in total, supported by volunteer residents, local business people, and sometimes members from nearby areas.

These include the Budget Committee, Traffic and Safety Committee, Economic Development Committee, the Park Board, the Friends of the Winston Library (F.O.W.L.) Board, and the City Planning Commission.

Currently, the Planning Commission, Budget Committee, and Economic Development Committee are seeking additional members. Future newsletters will provide more details on the roles, terms, and requirements for these groups.

The City would like to invite any residents interested in helping, to apply for these open positions. Application available at City Hall.